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As important as research into the difficult problems facing ultra-high reliability medical device software, is getting the results of the research used by medical device manufacturers.  Technology transfer is always difficult, but in this domain it is perhaps more difficult than in most others.  A short list of reasons includes:

· Medical device manufacturers do not consider software a problem, or even a critical technology

· The premarket approval requirement, which makes manufacturers unwilling to change anything that worked previously

· Health care cost containment which results in manufacturers trying to reduce life-cycle times in order to maintain higher average selling prices

Is there a way to overcome this reluctance to introduce new software techniques and practices?  I believe one promising approach is through organizations that develop safety-related standards and guidance for medical devices.  Manufacturers pay attention to the guidance offered by the FDA and EU notified bodies.  These are the organizations whose approval is necessary to market their products.  But these organizations do not have the capacity to bring a broad range of experience together to produce a well-vetted guidance.  This is what the Standards Developing Organizations (SDO) do well.  SDOs current procedures for developing new guidance are slow and expensive.  They make it difficult for either researchers or end-users to participate.  Support by government funders to allow research institutions to participate in these SDOs would provide a large step forward in turning research results into common practice.  In the long run, support for creating new methods of guidance development that encourage research participation and the introduction of new techniques along with end-users participation that provides the data necessary to focus research on problem areas is needed.
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